RESNET SDC 200 Modeling TG Meeting
April 1st, 2025
First & Third Tuesdays of the Month
11:30 AM – 12:30 PM ET
MEETING RECORDING
Passcode: .CW4@^gp
Present: Sharla Riead, Jessie Krivolavek, and Eurihea Speciale.
Staff: Noah Kibbe, Katie Stewart.
Review of Standards Process
Sharla Riead provided an overview of RESNET’s standards review process. A request for a change to the standard has been made. No specific language was proposed, and a new work item was sent by the Standards Management Board (SMB).
The Working Group is tasked with creating draft language. The draft will be sent to SDC 200 where a 2/3 vote is required. If passed, the draft becomes a Preliminary Draft Standard (PDS) and goes out for public comment.
The Working Group reviews comments and sends proposed responses to SDC 200 for review. If any significant changes are made, the draft standard is updated and sent out for a second round of public comments.
After the comment review period, the final and preliminary drafts are prepared. A 2/3 consensus vote is held with the SDC 200. If approved, the draft is sent to the SMB. Once consensus is reached, the Board ensures publication rules are followed, and the process repeats with the new standards.
New Work Item
The group is working on New Work Item 88, which addresses modeling software, training, professional development, and PDU approval requirements. To be eligible for certification renewal, training must include specific components such as technical skills, software knowledge, and industry standards.
Certified HERS® Modelers and HERS Raters are struggling to find approved training courses for recertification. Some QA providers were incorrectly told no options exist. To resolve this, clearer communication and a searchable database of approved courses are requested to help users find the necessary training.
Review of Chapter 2 of the RESNET Standard
The group discussed issues with section 207.1.2.1, which requires HERS Modelers to recertify every three years. Software providers are not giving clear criteria, causing uncertainty about what is required.
Changes to section 207.1.2.1 will impact section 207.1.3.2, particularly regarding how RESNET clarifies courses for recertification. 
The group will collaborate on language updates using a Google Doc that will be distributed to all members.
Jesse will present an update at the upcoming SDC 200 meeting.
Future meetings will be adjusted to 11:30 AM – 12:30 PM ET.
Next Steps
The team will review and make proposed edits on the shared Google Doc.

The meeting was adjourned at 11:38 AM ET.
